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A Word From the Principal 
Hello Deer Creek families,  
 
The 2023-24 school year is well underway and students are settling into the routines 
of school again. I’m sure it has been an adjustment for everyone with the changes to 
our school day times, but I’m happy to report that one of the benefits we have seen 
already is a dramatic decrease in the number of students tardy to 1st Period each 
day.  Another adjustment for students is the change to a longer lunch and recess 
period and the availability of free breakfast and lunch.  With the slightly longer 
school day this year, it has provided a little more social and activity time for students 
and a more reasonable time for lunches.  
 
We hope you’ll take a few minutes to familiarize yourself with our school website, 
which includes links to the Campus Portal, calendars, forms and information, and 
much more. If you missed Back-to-School Night, you can even view the information 
session presentations on our website.  
 
Welcome to New Staff 
We are excited to welcome new staff members to our Deer Creek family: 
 
Afsana Anjum  Para Educator ISP SSN Program 
Amber Bergdahl 7th Grade Math 
Erin Carwin  Para Educator ISP SSN Program 
Kenzie Ellis  Spanish 
Rebecca Hubbard Choir 
Janeth Lara  Health Room 
Sylvia Sirhall  ELL Tutor 
Clark Stukey  Learning Specialist 
Gail Thompson  6th Grade Science 
Laura Van Beuge Para Educator ISP SSN Program 
 
Grades in Campus Portal 
All grading information is available to families online through Campus Portal.  You 
can go directly to Campus Portal from our Quick Links on the Deer Creek webpage.  
Gradebooks are updated each week, so this is a great tool for staying informed of 

continued... 

http://DeerCreekMountaineers.org/
http://www.jeffcopublicschools.org
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Deer-Creek-Middle-School-PTO/1387654894857803
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your student’s progress throughout the year. Trimester report cards are also posted to Campus, so you have access to those 
records as soon as they are finalized each term. 
 
Distribution of Materials around the School 
From time to time, individuals or groups not affiliated with the school ask to distribute materials or items to students.  Generally 
speaking, if a non-profit or community organization or group is providing an opportunity for our students, the school will make 
flyers available to students and may include information in our newsletter.   
 
There are some groups, however, that wish to personally distribute items to students.  We do not allow distribution of flyers, 
materials, food, or fundraising materials on the school grounds that are not directly approved by the school.  However, while we 
may prohibit the distribution on school grounds, the sidewalks along Columbine Drive are not school property and are public 
walkways.  As such, we cannot prevent groups or individuals from lawful distribution.  Some examples that have confronted 
schools in the area include the distribution of donuts by a local youth group, fundraising for other schools, passing out religious 
materials, or flyers for an after-school for-profit program.   
 
Because we cannot prevent the distribution of materials on the public walkways, I encourage you to talk frankly with your 
student(s) about not accepting materials from strangers around the school grounds or as they walk to and from school.  
Students are under no obligation to accept anything offered to them.   
 
As always, we will continue to supervise the school area before and after school to ensure student safety, and we will monitor 
any distribution of materials to make sure they are compliant with the law. 
 
Rob Hoover 
Principal 
 

A Word From the Principal, continued... 

https://www.meltingpot.com/littleton-co
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Sponsorship space in this newsletter is 
extremely affordable!  

Reach parents in your local community and a significant portion of your 

investment goes back to the school! Want to sponsor this school? Please 

contact Rob Mangelson at Rob@tscacolorado.com or  

(720) 878-4107. 

We’d like to introduce you to the Illustrative Mathematics curriculum. This problem-based 
curriculum makes rigorous middle school mathematics accessible to all learners. 
 
What is a problem-based curriculum? 
 
In a problem-based curriculum, students spend most of their time in class working on carefully 
crafted and sequenced problems. Teachers help students understand the problems, ask questions 
to push their thinking, and orchestrate discussions to be sure that the mathematical takeaways 
are clear. Learners gain a rich and lasting understanding of mathematical concepts and 
procedures and experience applying this knowledge to new situations. Students frequently 
collaborate with their classmates—they talk about math, listen to each other’s ideas, justify their 
thinking, and critique the reasoning of others. They gain experience communicating their ideas 
both verbally and in writing, developing skills that will serve them well throughout their lives. 
 
This kind of instruction may look different from what you experienced in your own math 
education. Current research says that students need to be able to think flexibly in order to use 
mathematical skills in their lives (and also on the types of tests they will encounter throughout 
their schooling). Flexible thinking relies on understanding concepts and making connections 
between them. Over time, students gain the skills and the confidence to independently solve 
problems that they've never seen before. 
 
What supports are in the materials to help my student succeed? 

• Each lesson includes a lesson summary that describes the key mathematical work of the 
lesson and provides worked examples when relevant. Students can use this resource if they 
are absent from class, to check their understanding of the day’s topics, and as a reference 
when they are working on practice problems or studying for an assessment. 

• Each lesson is followed by a practice problem set. These problems help students synthesize 
their knowledge and build their skills. Some practice problems in each set relate to the 
content of the current lesson, while others revisit concepts from previous lessons and units. 
Distributed practice like this has been shown to be more effective at helping students retain 
information over time. 

• Each lesson includes a few learning targets, which summarize the goals of the lesson. Each 
unit’s complete set of learning targets is available on a single page, which can be used as a 
self-assessment tool as students progress through the course. 

• Family support materials are included several times in each unit. These materials give an 
overview of the unit's math content and provide a problem to work on with your student. 

 
What can my student do to be successful in this course? 
 
Learning how to learn in a problem-based classroom can be a challenge for students at first. Over 
time, students gain independence as learners when they share their rough drafts of ideas, 
compare their existing ideas to new things they are learning, and revise their thinking. Many 
students and families tell us that while this was challenging at first, becoming more active 
learners in math helped them build skills to take responsibility for their learning in other settings. 
Here are some ideas for encouraging your student: 

Illustrative Math Curriculum 

mailto:Rob@tscacolorado.com
mailto:Rob@tscacolorado.com
http://www.kcllbaseball.com/
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Illustrative Math Curriculum, continued... 
• If you’re not sure how to get started on a problem, that’s okay! What can you try? Could you make a guess? Describe an 

answer that’s definitely wrong? Draw a diagram or representation? 
• If you’re feeling stuck, write down what you notice and what you wonder, or a question you have, and then share that when 

it’s time to work with others or discuss. 
• Your job when working on problems in this class is to come up with rough-draft ideas and share them. You don’t have to be 

right or confident at first, but sharing your thinking will help everyone learn. If that feels hard or scary, it’s okay to say, “This is 
just a rough draft . . .” or  “I’m not really sure but I think . . .” 

• Whether you’re feeling stuck or feeling confident with the material, listen to your classmates and ask them about their ideas. 
One way that learning happens is by comparing your ideas to other people’s ideas, just like you learn about history by reading 
about the same events from different perspectives. 

• At the end of class, or when you are studying, take time to write some notes for yourself. Ask yourself, “Do I understand the 
lesson summary? Do the learning targets describe me?” If not, write down a sentence like, “I understand up to . . . but I don’t 
understand why . . .” Share it with a classmate, teacher, or other resource who can help you better understand. 

 
We are excited to be able to support your student in their journey toward knowing, using, and enjoying  mathematics. 
  
Please take time to read the Unit 1 Family Overviews that will give you information about the learning students are doing in math.     

Sixth Grade 
Sixth Grade Accelerated 
Seventh Grade 
Seventh Grade (Accelerated) 

Eighth Grade 
Algebra 1 

https://www.appleamerican.com/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1K63G8z14t6CObj89e29w_lIKA6ImuaNP/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13VnHagGqHgb_FXaLxWNhTaLjWC6Rfnvo/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-KN0hfgiJXQGODUKwq-8BzTwc_AbWowT/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cLKcc8Lmwj7FME1FWyrRVH9gIKwizZz0/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13o9t4SywdbPo5XAAX1rhQIjcUI70B3UJ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/12Q_p_FuZHwsdNE-xC0JMtRzpWLDM8SUW/view?usp=sharing
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Art Corner 
The Art Room is looking for donations of newspapers throughout the year.  We use a lot of them to cover tables and prop up 
clay projects. 

From the School Resource Officer 
WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL!  
 
I hope you all had an amazing summer!  As we get into the swing of the new year, I want you to remember the following;  
-When the yellow lights are flashing, it means the SCHOOL ZONE double fine is active. During this time, the speed limit is 20 
MPH.  
-Please do not park in the crosswalk. The crosswalk is there to ensure students, family and staff can safely cross the street.   
-There are posted No U-Turn signs for approximately 600 ft in front of the school. In other areas, you may notice there are no 
postings preventing a U-Turn be made.  However, Colorado Law states a vehicle may not proceed in the opposite direction if it 
interferes with or endangers other traffic. A quick U-Turn could turn into a tragic mistake.    
 
Given the amount of students and vehicles in the area please be mindful of your actions while driving near the school.   
If you have any questions please e-mail me. 
 
Best, 
Deputy B 
Brittany.Allen@jeffco.k12.co.us 

https://aspengrovecenter.com/event-listings/
mailto:Brittany.Allen@jeffco.k12.co.us
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Three weeks of school and we are back in the swing of things. While the change in the start time has been an adjustment, it 
seems that students are coming in a little more awake and ready to go. We wanted to say thank you to our families for your 
cooperation and patience with drop off and pick up at school! This has been the smoothest process we've seen in many years, 
and we appreciate your help. The year is starting off well with students being on time and it has made a big impact in our 
classrooms. Thank you! Please reach out with questions or if there is something we can do to support your student at school. 
We are looking forward to a productive and fun school year. Please read on for some other information. 
 
Students watched a presentation covering information from the Jeffco Student and Parent Handbook (Conduct Code) and the 
DCMS Student Handbook. The presentation included highlights of each handbook, not the full content. Both documents can be 
found on the DCMS website under Family and Student Resources.  
 
It is important for students and families to read through each document to understand the expectations, responsibilities and 
policies of the school and district. Each student took home an acknowledgement form to be signed and returned to their 
teacher. Please support your student and the school by reinforcing the policies and expectations for a safe and supportive 
learning environment. Some additional reminders are provided below.  
 
Attendance and Tardiness: Students should be in class and ready to learn by 8:50am. The doors open at 8:40 so having your 
student at the school at or before that time will ensure they will be on time for learning. Being late affects not only your student, 
but the teacher and the class. For a tardy to be excused, it must be called into the attendance line. A pattern of tardiness will 
result in consequences at school, so please help your student get to school on time.  
 
Being in school consistently offers students the best opportunity for learning and academic and social/emotional growth. When 
your student is ill, please contact the school attendance line and work with your student to contact teachers and complete 
lessons on Google Classroom. Please read the attendance and tardy policies in the DCMS Student Handbook for more 
information. 
 
Phones: Deer Creek is a phone-free zone during our school day and students should have their phones stored in their lockers 
during classes and at lunch/recess. Please read through the phone policy in the Student Handbook. We appreciate your support 
with keeping the focus on learning and reminding your students to keep their phones in their locker.  
 
Skateboard, Scooter and Bike Racks 
 
Deer Creek has bike and scooter/skateboard racks available. They are along the wall, underneath the overhang, near the 
entrance doors on the southwest side of the school. Students will need to provide their own lock for their bike, scooter, or 
skateboard.   
 
Skateboards/scooters fit in the wall rack vertically and are secured by two rings with your own lock.  Non-motorized scooters can 
be folded to also fit in the rack.  For the skateboard rack a standard combination lock is needed.  Cable locks are not necessary. 
Locks are strongly encouraged for bikes as well.  
 
Skateboards and scooters cannot be stored in the office, so they must be able to fit in the student’s locker or in the rack.  
 
Julia Skillern 
Dean of Students 

From the Dean 

https://www.jeffcopublicschools.org/cms/one.aspx?portalId=627965&pageId=927222
https://docs.google.com/document/d/17H3LxSDc4Kuor4MSryqwbjyTpBVsIVgzl2VpzgwLfEE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Pr3itZVWuqk1yTjBQMWUonGWRW-40lhhDx5zQJokyME/edit?usp=sharing
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Fall Parent-Student-Teacher Conferences will be held: 
 
Tuesday, October 10 from 4:30-8:30 PM PM 
Thursday, October 12, from 4:30-8:30 PM 
Wednesday Oct 18 from 4:30-8:30 PM.  
 
There is also no school on Thursday and Friday, October 19 and 20 due to the district Fall 
Break.  
 
Conferences will be scheduled online, with times available for 5-minute individual conferences over the three days. Watch for 
more information as September 25 approaches with instructions on how to sign up for conferences. 

Mental Health Tips 
3 Back to School Tips for Students  
• Set a Schedule 

 Create a daily schedule with your student.  Help them map out their day and schedule times to complete 
homework, study, spend time with family and friends, and any activities that they are involved in. 

• Use a Planner 
 Using a planner can help students organize what they need to focus on first.  Write out the dates of exams and 

prioritize homework due dates. 
• Find a Successful Study Space 

 Do they have a desk at home, a space away from others to focus on their school work where they can put forth 
their best work?  Try out different places to see what area is the most successful for them. 

 
Amanda Arnson 
Social Worker  

Yearbook News 
Did you buy a yearbook when you paid your student's fees? If you didn't, the deadline 
to reserve a yearbook for $30 will come sooner than you expect. Pay online where you 
paid your fees. Students who do not reserve a book by January 5 are not guaranteed 
one in May. We have sold out for the past three years.  
  
 We’d love to see your pictures of school activities like sports, socials, performances, 
clubs and field trips.  If you have any photos to share with the Yearbook staff, please use this Link to share photos.  While we 
cannot guarantee that all shared photos will be published, if you don’t share, your great pictures can’t even be considered.  

Conference Sign ups begin Monday, September 25 

Jeffco Gifted and Talented Programming 
Parents interested in Gifted & Talented programming in Jeffco may attend the virtual Family Info Night on Wednesday, Sept 
13, 6:00-7:30 PM.  Please use this link for information and the RSVP instructions:  Family Info Night (GT ID and Center)   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdXoZddGoW8gGftAEb1GFYYgZtG_usiloFXMx1KsDjwT5FhjQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.jeffcopublicschools.org/cms/One.aspx?portalId=627965&pageId=16434159
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Chromebook Check Up 
All student Chromebooks will be reviewed for physical damage and device functionality. 
• In the event your student’s Chromebook needs a repair, the device will be shipped to the Jeffco Repair Team. Your student 

will be issued a different TechforEd device. 
• Click here for information about the TechforEd program at Jeffco Public Schools. 
 
Coming soon for 6th grade: 
The Pizza Hut BOOK IT! program is back! This is an optional reading program for our 6th grade students. Interested students 
can fill out this form.  It will also be posted in 6th grade Base Camps on September 7th. . The goal is for students to read at least 
20 minutes every day. Each month that the goal is met they will earn a personal pizza from Pizza Hut.  Mrs. Zanetti will work 
with students to record their progress and award certificates.  
 
Per the terms and conditions of the BOOK IT! Program,  it is available for our 6th grade students only. 
 
Library Books: 
The library is open and available for book check out. Books are checked out for 3 weeks at a time. There are no overdue book 
fines in Jeffco. However, a fine will be placed on your student’s account for any books that are lost or intentionally damaged 
beyond repair. 
 
We have been increasing our library collection to reflect the diverse population at our school. Please take a moment to read 
this letter regarding our library collection. 
 
Library Donations 
Starting in September, students will be able to come to the library during lunch and recess for a quiet place to relax. A big thank 
you to the families who have donated items to make this a fun space for our students. If you’re interested in donating, check 
out our Amazon Wish List here. 
 
Links:  
Tech for Ed: https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q6H3hoT7dzQJDpySAytKQxmtJh7wX6JxCeDYu5fa2xo/edit 
Book it: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSezJ4brJT9ONsIf8wCWC5yQ7ux7Yhm8EJXvYuU-DiAKPpCn3A/viewform 
Amazon Wish List: https://a.co/1DG5xK6 

Library and Technology at Deer Creek 

Deer Creek Middle School PTO News 
Welcome to the 2023-2024 school year!  We are excited to kick-off another year of 
advancing the academic and social efforts of the school by supporting classroom teachers, 
hosting social and informational events for parents, children and community members, and 
raising funds to cover the off-budget needs of the school!  Please email us at 
deercreekpto1@gmail.com with questions, concerns, or ideas, or check us out on your 
favorite social media platform to keep up-to-date on what we are doing. 

Dates to Remember 
• September 5- Grade level Fall Fundraiser Assemblies 
• September 6 and 7 - Fundraiser Prize Distribution 
• September 12 - Spirit Night @ Panera from 4-8 p.m. 
• September 21 - 8th Grade Social Luau, 6-7:30 p.m. 
• September 28 - Day of Awesomeness 
• October 2 - PTO Meeting at 6 p.m. in the Library 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q6H3hoT7dzQJDpySAytKQxmtJh7wX6JxCeDYu5fa2xo/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSezJ4brJT9ONsIf8wCWC5yQ7ux7Yhm8EJXvYuU-DiAKPpCn3A/viewform
https://sites.google.com/jeffcoschools.us/dcmslibrary/parents
https://a.co/1DG5xK6
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q6H3hoT7dzQJDpySAytKQxmtJh7wX6JxCeDYu5fa2xo/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSezJ4brJT9ONsIf8wCWC5yQ7ux7Yhm8EJXvYuU-DiAKPpCn3A/viewform
https://a.co/1DG5xK6
mailto:deercreekpto1@gmail.com
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Fall Fundraiser 
Our fall fundraiser kicks off Tuesday, September 5, with grade-level assemblies. Students will want to participate and earn their 
spot at the "Day of Awesomeness" which will happen Thursday, September 28. Students can earn prizes, and we need parents' 
help to get the prizes distributed. The money we raise will go to fund teacher wish lists and Mimio boards to replace aging 
Smartboards and projectors. Volunteer Sign-Up 
 
Thursday, September 28, will be our Day of Awesomeness, celebrating the end of our fall fundraiser. It will be 90 minutes of fun 
for each grade outside for every student who earns a Golden Ticket. We need 10-12 parent volunteers to help us run the 
outside events for each grade. Please sign up to help!  Day of Awesomeness Sign-Up  

Logo Contest Winner 
Thank you to all the students who submitted an entry for the PTO's logo contest at the end of last 
school year! Incoming 6th, 7th, and 8th graders submitted entries. This is the winning entry by Allison 
Restivo, 6th grader. She can pick up her $50 Amazon gift card in the Main Office! Thank you for your 
participation and congratulations Allison!  Look for spirit wear with Allison's logo on sale soon! 

8th Grade Social 
Aloha 8th Graders!  You don’t want to miss the 8th-grade Social of the year on Thursday, September 21, from 6-7:30 p.m. at 
DCMS.  $1 from every ticket sale will be donated to the relief efforts in Maui.  Please have your student bring this EVENT 
PERMISSION SLIP and the $6 fee to the school office to receive their VIP bracelet to skip the line at the dance.  Permission slips 
are required to attend the event.  We’re looking for volunteers to decorate, donate food, and chaperone. Thank you for your 
help. We can’t do it without you!  Sign Up Here. 
 

Milk Caps for Mooola 
MILK CAPS for MOOOLA is a program sponsored by Longmont Dairy that helps students earn money for their school and 
students. Longmont Dairy milk caps are worth 5¢ each and are redeemable for cash! 

 
How does the program work? 
1. Drink Longmont Dairy products  

• (Eligible cap products include Milk, Chocolate Milk, Strawberry Milk, Half & Half, Whipping Cream, Orange Juice, 
Lemonade, Raspberry Lemonade, and Classic and Cinnamon Eggnog.) 

2. Save the bottle caps. Save as many as you can—from your bottles or collect them from your family and neighbors. 
3. Bring your milk caps to school and put them into the collection box in the front office. 
 

Raise Right 
Turn everyday expenses into extraordinary opportunities for your organization by shopping with e-gift cards. Just download the 
Raise Right app, select DCMS PTO as your non-profit (Enrollment code: ZN9Q45J31UEF), tie your checking account to the app, 
then you shop! There are hundreds of retailers that have e-gift cards with percentage back deals - for instance, instead of 
spending $100 at Old Navy and putting it on your credit card, go online to RaiseRight and buy a $100 Old Navy e-gift card on 
your phone. Each retailer and restaurant has a different percentage, and it's a no-brainer way to raise funds for the school. 
Please email deercreekpto1@gmail.com with any questions! 
 

Don’t Forget  
Check out our website! 
Follow us on social media!  
Facebook: @DeerCreekMSPTO  
Instagram: @deer_creek_pto 
 

 

Deer Creek Middle School PTO News, continued... 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F4FADAD2CA6FA7-2023
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F4FADAD2CA6FA7-dayofawesomeness
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1EfvnK24CJoauDWn21ElVFj-GjTL6v_8fTI9p03sujQY/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1EfvnK24CJoauDWn21ElVFj-GjTL6v_8fTI9p03sujQY/edit
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F4FADAD2CA6FA7-8thgrade1
mailto:deercreekpto1@gmail.com
https://sites.google.com/view/deercreekmspto
https://www.facebook.com/DeerCreekMSPTO
https://www.instagram.com/deer_creek_pto/
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Upcoming Events 

12 PTO Spirit Night - Panera Southwest Plaza - 4:00 - 8:00 pm 

14 Vision/Hearing Screening 

19 School Picture Make-Up Day 

21 8th Grade Luau Social - 6:00 – 7:30 pm 

22 No School for Students (Jeffco Staff Development Day) 

25 Fall Conference Sign Up Opens 

25 8th Grade (Last Name A-J) Warren Tech Field Trip 

26 8th Grade (Last Name K-Z) Warren Tech Field Trip 

28 PTO Day Of Awesomeness 

28 School Accountability Meeting 6:00-7:00 pm 

September 

2 PTO Meeting 6:00-7:00 pm 

10 Fall Student-Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:30 - 8:30 pm 

11 PTO Spirit Night - Chipotle - 4:00 - 8:00 pm 

12 Fall Student-Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:30 - 8:30 pm  

15 Deadline to Order School Pictures  

18 Fall Student-Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:30 - 8:30 pm  

19 No School for Students - Staff Development  

20 Fall Break – School Closed  

26 7th Grade Halloween Social - 6:00 – 7:30 pm 

October 

Sun Mo Tue We Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

September 2023 

Sun Mo Tue We Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

October 2023 



 

 

September   Page 12 

2022-2023 Third Trimester Honor Roll 

6th Grade  
Jackson Babcock 
Tyler Bergsma 
Gabriel Bowman 
Henry Buecher 
Eily Carpenter* 
Ryane Castor* 
Isabella Cofaru* 
Avery Eversman* 
April Falin* 
Landon Feddersen* 
Riya Hagan 
Mason Haggenjos 
Keira Harder* 

Congratulations to our honor roll recipients for the third trimester 2022-23 school year! 
 
Students qualify for honor roll by maintaining a term GPA of 3.5 or higher and Work Habits grades of 
B or higher in all classes 
 
*Designates High Honors students with a GPA of 3.74 or higher and Work Habits grades of B or higher 
in all classes 

Andy He* 
Fiona Hill* 
Tracy Huang* 
Avery Ingalls 
Silas Johnson 
Bailey Knight 
Brianne Kohler* 
Delilah Kolakowski 
Jaxon Krische 
Killian Lee* 
Kinley LiFari* 
Amelia Lysenia* 
Armaan Massey 

Grace McGowan 
Maverick Morgan 
Cole Norman* 
Hannah Oakeson 
Liliana Richardson 
Marlee Rounds* 
Braylon Rutter 
Halie Schmidt* 
Kela Schmidt* 
Emma Troutman 
Mariah Trujillo 
Evan Van Rijssen 
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2022-2023 Third Trimester Honor Roll 

7th Grade  
Jackson Babcock 
Tyler Bergsma 
Gabriel Bowman 
Henry Buecher 
Eily Carpenter* 
Ryane Castor* 
Isabella Cofaru* 
Avery Eversman* 
April Falin* 
Landon Feddersen* 
Riya Hagan 
Mason Haggenjos 
Keira Harder* 

*Designates High Honors students with a GPA of 3.74 or higher and Work Habits grades of B or higher 
in all classes 

Andy He* 
Fiona Hill* 
Tracy Huang* 
Avery Ingalls 
Silas Johnson 
Bailey Knight 
Brianne Kohler* 
Delilah Kolakowski 
Jaxon Krische 
Killian Lee* 
Kinley LiFari* 
Amelia Lysenia* 
Armaan Massey 

Grace McGowan 
Maverick Morgan 
Cole Norman* 
Hannah Oakeson 
Liliana Richardson 
Marlee Rounds* 
Braylon Rutter 
Halie Schmidt* 
Kela Schmidt* 
Emma Troutman 
Mariah Trujillo 
Evan Van Rijssen 



 

Food For Thought BakPak Program 
 
 Beginning Friday, August 18th, 2023, (and each Friday thereafter), the Food For Thought BakPak 
Program will distribute sacks filled with food to students who need food during the weekends. The Food For 
Thought BakPak Program is a partnership of businesses, faith-based ministries, and the communities of SW 
Jefferson County who care about hunger needs of students in our schools.  This program is designed for 
families who are struggling financially and may need support to provide adequate food for their children on 
weekends.  The weekend bags consist of food for meals for each participating student. The food will be packed 
in a plastic grocery bag. It will fit in the child’s own backpack or will be easy to carry. The food is distributed at 
the end of the school day each Friday. 
 

If you wish for your student(s) to participate in this program, please complete the information below 
and return to the school office as soon as possible.  If participating in this program, your student’s name will 
be shared with Amanda Arnso, School Social Worker and the BakPak program coordinator for the purpose of 
labeling the bags. 

 
If you have any other questions, please contact Amanda Arnson at 303-982-3820 or email them at 

amanda.arnson@jeffco.k12.co.us 
 
 
 
 
   

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
_____ Yes, I would like my child (children) to participate in this program. 

Parent Name: _________________________________________________________________________ 

Student: __________________________________  Classroom Teacher: __________________________ 

Student: __________________________________  Classroom Teacher: __________________________ 

Student: __________________________________  Classroom Teacher: __________________________ 



 

CHATFIELD YOUTH BASKETBALL 

Open to Boys & Girls 2nd through 8th Grade wishing to participate in the Winter 5on5 Basketball Season.  
 

WINTER LEAGUE INFORMATION Register Here: 
 

• Registration is open now through October 2, 2023, late fee of $25 after Oct 2, late fee of $50 
after Oct 20. 
 

• Available for boys & girls grades 2 through 8. 
 

• $280 per-player for grades 2, 3, & 4: 10-game guarantee plus playoffs for qualifying teams (top 
8 in every division).  Practice time is included.  There will be an additional cost for Uniforms, 
see Jerseys & Uniforms section below. 
 

• $295 per-player for grades 5, 6, 7, & 8: 12-game guarantee plus playoffs for qualifying 
teams.  Practice time is included.  There will be an additional cost for Uniforms, see Jerseys & 
Uniforms section below. 

 

• Individual Registration: we can place you on a team, or you can request to be on a specific 
team. 

 

• Divisions for teams with various skills levels: Gold, Silver and Bronze in most grade levels for 
boys.  Girls usually just have one division. 

 

• No Sunday Games or Practices.  PRACTICES begin October 30th. 
 

• REGULAR SEASON GAMES begin Monday, November 27th and will conclude on or before 
February 17, 2024.  Games could be any day of the week except Sunday. 

 

• PLAYOFFS & LEAGUE CHAMPIONSHIPS are included as part of the League and will be held 
the week of February 20 and will end on or before February 24, 2024. 

   

Visit the Winter League Information page to register: www.chatfieldbasketball.com  

Contact Jacquie Pearson at jacquiepearson@yahoo.com or 303-880-1415  
 

https://www.chatfieldbasketball.com/content/29794/Winter-League-Homepage
http://www.chatfieldbasketball.com/
mailto:jacquiepearson@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Multi-URL QR Code 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DON’T WANT TO FORGET ABOUT THIS? TAKE A PICTURE OF THIS FLYER!  

  

 

Membership in CAP is open to anyone 12 and older  

• Cadets – Age 12-18 • AEROSPACE • EMERGENCY SERVICES  

• LEADERSHIP • CHARACTER DEVELOPMENT • PHYISICAL FITNESS 

Are you a student interested in emergency services or aerospace? 

Are you an adult who has wanted to serve your country or help 

youth and weren’t sure how? Take a look at what Civil Air Patrol 

has to offer you! 

Highlands Ranch Law Enforcement Facility • 6001 Ron King Trail, Littleton, CO 80136 

EMAIL: Highlander.CO.CAP@gmail.com • PHONE: (720) 312-5106 / 1st Lt Tami Clements 

FACEBOOK PAGE: https://www.facebook.com/HighlanderCompositeSqdrn/ 

Meetings – Monday’s 6:30 – 9:00p (Summer’s till 9:30p) 

 

 

OPEN HOUSE – MONDAY, SEP 11th, 2023 

CAP is Voluntary and there is NO Military commitment! 

 

 
 

   

  

 

• Seniors – Age 18 and up • AIR CREW MEMBERS  

• EMERGENCY SERVICES • DISASTER RELIEF • CADET PROGRAMS 
 

mailto:Highlander.CO.CAP@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/HighlanderCompositeSqdrn/


Thursday, September 21
6:00-7:30 PM, DCMS

Wear your favorite tropical luau shirt!  
DJ playing your favorite songs, selfie
station, light snacks & leis at the door!

Bring your permission slip and $6 to the
office to get your VIP bracelet and skip 
the line the night of the dance.

$1 from every ticket will be donated 
to help the relief efforts in Maui.

8th
Grade
Social

Aloha! Let's Luau!


